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Board Meeting Minutes 

25 January 2022 

 

UUMAN’s Covenant 
Embracing wonder and awe, I feel part of something larger than myself and strive to act selflessly on behalf of 
all living things. To deepen my connections, I assume best intentions, offer support, and create opportunities 
for fun that bond and energize the community.  With love, I commit to speak my truth, listen to the truth of 

others, and ask for and offer understanding and forgiveness.  With courage, respect, and a willingness to grow, 
we move from Me to We, knowing that, together, we can face challenges with integrity and purpose. 

Recognizing that our individual differences make us collectively stronger, we partner beyond our walls to build 
a just society.  We make this covenant with each other… so that, together, we can transform our world. 

 

UUMAN’s Mission   
Nurture our Spirit  ~  Strive for Justice  ~  Transform the World 

 

UUMAN’s Vision   
To be a vital and visible community for all, bravely working toward the day  

when social, economic, and environmental justice is a reality. 

 

Attendees:  Past President Bob Popp, President Jennifer Ratcliffe, Vice President Miriam Patanian, Treasurer 

Tanya Romine, Special Projects Trustee Carla Kapeskas,  Minister Dave Dunn, Secretary Elizabeth Norris, Covid 

Guideliner Elizabeth Rohan, ALDT Coordinator Bev Jordan.   

Chalice Lighting & Check-in:  Chalice Lighting  Bringing Us Home to Love  Jennifer Ratcliffe 

Keeping the Main Thing the Main Thing:   The Social Revolution - Remember Me  Jennifer Ratcliffe 

Review of Action Items and Minutes 

Consent Agenda 
December Minutes:  Approved 
January Emergency Executive Session Minutes: Approved 
Board Reports 

Finance:   Approved​
Minister’s:  Approved​
Religious Exploration & Membership:  November Approved​
Program Council:  Not Yet Approved  

Action Item Review (Elizabeth Norris) See Action Items at the end of these minutes. 
 
Board Priorities & Goals 
We’re half way through Fiscal Year 2021-2022. What have we accomplished and what are our plans for our 
Board Priorities and Goals? 

●​ Increase and Retain Membership 
○​ Marketing & Branding Campaign 

https://www.uua.org/worship/words/chalice-lighting/bringing-us-home-love
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LczkikAgAVE
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○​ Empower Creative Connection​  
●​ Leadership Development 

○​ Nominating Committee 
○​ By-laws Committee 
○​ Treasurer Position 
○​ Stewardship Position 

●​ Implement “Planting the Future” 
●​ Diversify Sources of Revenue 
●​ Update By-Laws 

 
Key Topics  
 
Calendar 
January - Jennifer Ratcliffe 

●​ Congregational Certification (Elizabeth Norris) - Jan 3-Feb 4  
○​ Completed barring updates from Membership Committee 

●​ Rental Agreement Updates 
○​ Map of the campus is needed 
○​ Job Description is missing 

●​ Ayanna Kafi’s Update/Next Steps 
○​ Keys and computer have been returned 

 
ALDT - Bev Jordan 
The Labyrinth is fully funded by an anonymous member of the congregation 

●​ We hope for completion by Autumn 2022 
We expect the size to be 19 feet in diameter but it will depend on the designers, the space available, and cost.   
The labyrinth may be the center of an outdoor Meeting Space.  It will be wheelchair accessible.  This Friday at 
10:30am there will be a meeting with flags laying out its proposed location on campus.  Materials have not yet 
been finalized. It is expected to be pavers for maintenance and accessibility purposes.  

●​ The Board votes to unanimously approve moving forward with the Labyrinth Project 
 
Covid Status Update - Elizabeth Rohan 
Jennifer Ratcliffe requested the Covid Team speak to the possibility of returning to in-person services. 

The Covid Team suggests that all current Guidelines continue to be followed but understands that the Board 

holds the total health of UUMAN in mind.  

 
The Board Votes that we may Resume In-Person and multi-platform Services on February 20th 2022 provided 

that the Covid rates continue to reduce. 

The board votes 5 for and with one against, none abstain. 

 
  
MLK Day of Service  
Rescheduled for February- 2/14 at Dunwoody Nature Center 
 
Stewardship update/schedule  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zkVMeOw6Xn4h8y-4H4V-moN7PnqLH7N_TrmXmiLo2NY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1mlhv1leSsK75ObcIW_-0lXeMKN6QdJViUyVP6UaUVms/edit


​ ​  

●​ Timeline will be forthcoming 
●​ Randy Blasch will provide content every Sunday 

 
Nominations Committee update 
Gus Hadorn, Margriet Van Der Steeg, John Wheeler 
Job descriptions for Vice President and Treasurer have been unearthed and are being updated with interviews 
with the current VP. 
The list of people who signed up for the executive leadership workshop and others who have signaled an 
interest has been created. Next steps are to look more intentionally at the short list and their qualifications 
with the Treasurer position being priority.  We hope someone is identified to be treasurer with at least a 3 
month overlap so they may shadow the current treasurer.  We hope they can shadow while Stewardship and 
Budgeting is underway. Budgeting starts when Stewardship completes.  March, April and May should be the 
training months.  There is an upcoming leadership class that would benefit fostering new leaders. 
 
Payroll PTO Policy/Procedure  
Will be discussed by email and with the help of Breeze 
 
By-Laws Update - Bob Popp 
In order to move forward with becoming a designated 501c3 organization with an IRS Determination Letter 
(above what churches are already designated),  we must update our bylaws referring to our purpose and that 
we must state in our bylaws that if we dissolve our organization our assets would go to the UUA which is a 
501c3. There are many reasons to get an IRS Determination letter. 
The Board agrees that this is a priority of the Board. 
 
Ministry with Children and Youth   
Dave Dunn will talk to the Ministry with Children & Youth 
 
Non-Board Member Copied on Board Emails - Jennifer Ratcliffe 
The reasoning behind the issue has been discussed and understood. 
 
Special Projects: Membership Drive 
Jennifer Ratcliffe, Dave Dunn, Carla Kapeskas, and Marc Soule have been brainstorming options for 
membership organization software.  They met with a Breeze Representative and reviewed their church 
database software. The cost is less at $50 per month ($600 for 12 months) versus $700 per year with ICON. It is 
more user friendly. It can be used for check-ins at events, populating social media, and is a better option all 
around.  
 
Community Partnership Recognition - Bob Popp 
Many charities give recognition to churches that donate certain amounts. Could we group together 
congregants’ existing regular or periodic donations to a charity to gain recognition in UUMAN’s name? Do we 
have a policy for individuals giving money to charities in UUMAN’s name?  Should we rework our 50/50 
program to group money together in order to gain public recognition?  Could we put a small group together to 
create a strategic goal for UUMAN’s charitable giving?  We should create a policy around giving to charities in 
UUMAN’s name.  A strategic plan for giving is also advisable.   
 
How to Stay Connected?  

●​ Coming back to in-person 
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●​ Come to UUMAN to meet in small groups 
 
Valentine’s Day Event 
Gifts for kids in our programs. We will contact a few people to see who might be able to direct this year. We 
hope to acknowledge both the youth and the families and connect families together.  
 
Director of Religious Exploration, Membership Coordinator, and Nursery Positions - Dave Dunn 
Nursery arrangements must be made.  Miriam Patanian has met with the Religious Exploration Team to meet 
immediate needs, support RE Teachers, and ensure the kids feel connected and can process the current state 
of the world with us. 
The Membership Coordinator position should be discussed with the Membership Committee.  We hope to 

have a new DRE by July but it will be difficult to do.  How many hours would the position need?  Should we 

start with a position lower than director?  Alreda is a great resource. 

Assignments 

January 

●​ Chalice Lighting, KTMTTMT   - Jennifer Ratcliffe 
●​ February Newsletter due January 31 - Jennifer Ratcliffe 

○​ Topic - Related to January Calendar 
●​ Coffee Talk with the Board January 2 -  Miriam Patanian  

○​ Topic - TBD  
February 

●​ Chalice Lighting & Extinguishing, KTMTTMT - Miriam Patanian  
●​ March Newsletter due February 28th  - Miriam Patanian  

○​ Please send your articles and photos for the newsletter to Becky Norris at: 
newsletter@uuman.org 

●​ Coffee Talk February 6th -  Miriam Patanian  
○​ What does the congregation want from a DRE? 

 
Action Items 

January 
●​ Elizabeth Norris will complete the Congregational Certification by February 4, 2022.  ✓ 
●​ Miriam Patanian will contact Communications about RE times being listed on UUMAN.org ✓ 
●​ Ayanna Kafi will inform RE attendees about when RE classes resume - there is a lot of confusion ✓ 
●​ Donna Melcher will write up an event safety coordinator’s expectations and roles ✓ 
●​ Miram Patanian will contact youth RE teachers about their role as safety coordinator ✓ 
●​ Donna Melcher will contact the Program Council to inform them of their roles and responsibilities as 

Safety Coordinator ✓ 
●​ Carla Kapeskas will contact the Dunwoody Nature Center about MLK Day of Service ✓ 
●​ Elizabeth Norris will post reminding people to buy their UUMAN t shirts for service day ✓ 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe, Tanya Romine and Miriam Patanian will discuss time off details for employees to 

ensure we’re in compliance with our principles -  ✘ 
●​ Bob Popp will take photos of UUMAN and its beautiful new work done -  ✘ 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe will ask non-board members to remove themselves from the Board email list ✓ 

 

mailto:newsletter@uuman.org
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February 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe, Tanya Romine and Miriam Patanian will discuss time off details for employees to 

ensure we are in compliance with our Principles  
●​ Bob Popp will take photos of UUMAN and its beautiful new work done - or find a good photographer to 

do so 
●​ Bob Popp will ask Phillip Seaver to change the email response from DRE@uuman.org  
●​ Bob Popp will create a list of Bylaws Changes suggested to the Board 
●​ Tanya Romine will create an Envelope for OWL Registration for 2022 through April 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe will check with Lexi to set up a Sign-Up Genius  
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe will check with Care.com to see if she can arrange a nursery babysitter  
●​ Elizabeth Norris will ask Phillip Seaver (or do it herself) to change the website to remove Ayanna’s name 

and check other issues to be updated 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe will copy the PC Report to Board Drive 
●​ Jennifer Ratcliffe will get with Randy Blasche to get a Stewardship timeline 
●​ Miriam Patanian will get updates from the Nominations Committee 
●​ Bob Popp will find out more about charitable giving in UUMAN’s name to nonprofits 
●​ Dave Dunn & Miriam Patanian will talk to the RE Team to discuss next steps both short and long term 

 
Chalice Extinguishing - Elizabeth Norris  
 
Our Next Board Meeting is scheduled for February 22, 2022 
 
Adjourn 
Respectfully, 
Elizabeth Norris, Secretary 
UUMAN Board of Trustees 

mailto:DRE@uuman.org
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